
 
 
 
        April 3, 2020 
 
 

DCRB CIRCULAR NO. 975 
 

To All Members of the DCRB: 
 
 

Re:  RESPONSE TO THE CORONAVIRUS PANDEMIC 

RESIDUAL MARKET POLICY GUIDELINES 

 
The Delaware Department of Insurance issued Domestic and Insurers Bulletin No. 116 
(attached) which provides guidance to insurers related to Coronavirus (COVID-19). Bulletin No. 
116 dated March 20, 2020 and updated March 26, 2020 prohibits the cancellation or 
nonrenewal of insurance coverage due to non-payment of premium as shown below: 

 
 
The Delaware Compensation Rating Bureau (DCRB) is the Plan Administrator for the Delaware 
Insurance Plan (DIP). Both the DCRB and servicing carriers have received inquiries from an 
increasing number of agents and employers regarding DIP’s requirements on cancellations, 
audits, and payroll allocation.  As a result of the Bulletin noted above, the DCRB is relaxing the 
requirements of the Assigned Carrier Performance Standards for cancellations, audits and loss 
prevention in order to provide all Assigned Risk Carriers with the flexibility to address the needs 
of their policyholders who can demonstrate that they have been materially impacted by the 
COVID-19 Pandemic. The relaxation of these requirements provides each Pool carrier the 
ability to comply with the Department’s Bulletin.  This flexibility also serves to provide assistance 
to impacted policyholders during these unprecedented circumstances.  
 
Assigned Risk carriers are also permitted to forego the physical audit requirement specified in 
the Standards. Carriers should attempt to perform virtual audits when possible. For any 
employer that is unable to complete the audit or loss control survey, during the state of 
emergency, the carrier is permitted to postpone these services until the current situation 
improves and the state of emergency is lifted. Pool carriers are also reminded that it is very 
important to document the insured’s file when there is a deviation from any established 
performance standard. 
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Please contact Delisa Fairley, Vice President – Underwriting Services at dfairley@dcrb.com or 
Drew Kratz, Manager – Underwriting & Coverage Compliance at dkratz@dcrb.com  should you 
have any questions regarding this update or the Delaware Insurance Plan.  
 
 
        William V. Taylor 
        President 
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